## RICK CRAWFORD

COMMITTEE ON AGRICULTURE SUBCOMMITTEE CHAIRMAN OF LIVESTOCK, RURAL DEVELOPMENT, AND CREDIT

COMMITTEE ON TRANSPORTATION AND INFRASTRUCTURE

## Congress of the United States

House of Representatives 1711 Langtworth Building Washington, DC 20515

April 18, 2014

WASHINGTON, DC 1711 LONGWORTH HOB WASHINGTON, DC 20515 PHONE 202 225 4076 FAX 202 225-5602

☐ JONESBORO

2400 EAST HIGHLAND SUITE 300 JONESBORD, AR 7240 | PHONE 870 203-0540 FAX 870 203-0542

CABOT

112 SOUTH FIRST STREET
CABOT AR 72023

PHONE 501-843-3043

FAX 501-843-4955

MOUNTAIN HOME 1001 HIGHWAY 62 FAST SUITE 9 MOUNTAIN HOME AR 72653 PHONE B70-424-2075 FAX B70-424-3149

WWW.CRAWFORD.HOUSE GOV

The Honorable Anthony Foxx Secretary of Transportation US Department of Transportation 1200 New Jersey Ave, SE Washington, DC 20590

Re: TIGER VI Grant Application

Dear Secretary Foxx:

I am writing to express my support for the Arkansas State Highway and Transportation Department's application for TIGER VI funding to construct a new U.S. Highway 67 interchange north of Cabot.

With the City's strong partnering commitment of \$9.5 million, the TIGER grant would provide the funding needed to complete the third and final phase of a project to relocate Highway 38 over the new U.P. Railroad overpass, signalize and improve the intersection at Highway 367/38 and extend the route to the new interchange.

I strongly encourage your careful consideration of the application and hope you find that it meets all necessary criteria for approval. As you know, I have a Congressional office in Cabot and I am well aware of this much needed regional transportation project. If I can be of any further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Rick Crawford

Member of Congress

TIM GRIFFIN

2ND DISTRICT, ARKANSAS ASSISTANT MAJORITY WHIP

COMMITTEE ON WAYS AND MEANS

SUBCOMMITTEE ON HUMAN RESOURCES
SUBCOMMITTEE ON SOCIAL SECURITY

Congress of the United States
House of Representatives

Washington, DC 20515-0402

April 23, 2014

1501 NORTH UNIVERSITY AVENUE SUITE 150 LITTLE ROCK, AR 72207 PHONE: (501) 324–5941 FAX: (501) 324–6029

> 1105 DEER STREET SUITE 12 CONWAY, AR 72032 PHONE: (501) 358–3481 FAX: (501) 358–3494

1232 LONGWORTH HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING WASHINGTON, DC 20515 PHONE: (202) 225–2506 FAX: (202) 225–5903

The Honorable Anthony Foxx Secretary U.S. Department of Transportation 1200 New Jersey Ave SE Washington, DC 20590-0001

Dear Secretary Foxx:

I write today to express my strong support for the Arkansas State Highway and Transportation Department's (AHTD) Transportation Investment Generating Economic Recovery (TIGER) grant application for a much needed regional transportation project.

AHTD has proposed to construct a new U.S. Highway 67 interchange north of Cabot, which will benefit the entire Metropolitan Statistical Area by easing commute times and traffic flow into the Little Rock and North Little Rock areas as well as to the Little Rock Air Force Base. The project involves relocating Arkansas Highway 38 over a railroad overpass; signalizing and improving the intersection of highways 367 and 38; and extending the route to the new interchange.

I request that you give their proposal full and fair consideration and that you apprise me of its progress. Please do not hesitate to contact Jill Cox in my Little Rock office at (501) 324-5941 or at Jill.Cox@mail.house.gov with any questions.

Sincerely,

Tim Griffin

Member of Congress

www.CabotAR.gov

Ph: (501) 843-3566 \* Fax: (501) 605-0424

April 21, 2014

Lorie H. Tudor, P.E. Assistant Chief Engineer – Planning Arkansas State Highway and Transportation Department P.O. Box 2261 Little Rock, AR 72203

Dear Ms. Tudor:

In support of your TIGER VI grant application, the City of Cabot, Arkansas has committed nine and one half million dollars to the North Terminal Interchange project including the construction of the connector to SH 38 and SH 367 and renovation of the three existing legs of that intersection and a traffic signal.

The funding is provided and available from a sales and use tax refunding ballot issue passed by the voters in April 2013.

If you need additional information, please let us know.

Thanks, and have a great week,

William A. "Bill" Cypert Mayor, Cabot, Arkansas